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NOTICE
Notice # 2015-14 Issuing Division: Technology
DATE: March 25, 2015
TO: Public, All Licensees, and Interested Parties
FROM: A.G. Burnett, Chairman ,@ff
SUBJECT: Preliminary Technical Compliance Reviews

To facilitate the efficient entry of gaming products into Nevada and to enhance the
communication between the Innovator, the Gaming Control Board, and the Independent Test
Lab (ITL), applicants for a manufacturer’s license may begin the conceptual and technical
review of their product(s) with the Board for compliance prior to the applicant receiving a
manufacturer’s license.

In order to begin the process, the applicant must have a complete application on file with the
Board’s Investigations Division and have fully funded their investigative account in accordance
with NGC Regulation 4.070. A separate account with the Technology Division may be
required to fund the product compliance review.

The process should flow as follows:
1. Complete application for licensure as a manufacturer and fund investigative account.

2. Consultation between the Applicant and the GCB
Technology Division staff will work directly with the applicant to review the use and
implementation of their product to address potential regulatory compliance concerns
prior to significant product development, ITL certification, or submission to the Board for
approval.
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3. Pre-approval Certification by an ITL
All gaming devices and gaming associated equipment must be submitted to an ITL for
testing and certification prior to submission to the GCB for final approval.

4. Submission to the GCB for final approval
Final product approval cannot be granted until the applicant has received a
manufacturer’s license.

Questions should be directed to Technology Division Lab Manager Jeremy Eberwein at
jeberwein @ gcb.nv.gov or Chief Jim Barbee at jpbarbee @ gcb.nv.gov.




